CCTV Privacy Notice
This privacy notice relates to the use of CCTV cameras in Tameside and helps you to understand your rights in respect of images that have been collected, including; how those image will be stored, how those images will be used and who has access to the images.
We operate our CCTV network in accordance with the code of practice issued by the Information Commissioner and in accordance with the Human Rights Act 1998 and the General Data Protection Act 2018.
Tameside Council is committed to protecting residents, businesses and visitors to the Borough and we work closely with partner organisations to reduce incidents of crime and anti-social behaviour.
To aid this we have installed CCTV systems in some of our premises used by members of the public and in some strategically important locations, such as town centres, parks and busy road junctions.
The Tameside CCTV system will only ever be accessed by trained industry approved operatives and officers from Greater Manchester Police. Access to the CCTV control room is strictly regulated and unauthorised persons are not permitted to enter.
Images captured by CCTV will not be kept for longer than necessary, usually up to 31 days (14 days in the case of libraries). However, on occasions there may be a need to keep images for longer, for example where a crime is being investigated.
You have the right to see CCTV images of yourself and be provided with a copy of the images.  If you require access to personal data there are procedures under which you can request this information. Please see CCTV Code of Practice for further details and/or complete and return the Subject Access Request Form. Please note that we will not release images that may breach the privacy of any 3rd party captured in the footage.
You have the right to appeal any decision relating to access to stored images by writing to:

The CCTV System Manager
Dukinfield Town Hall,
King Street,
Dukinfield,
Tameside SK16 4LA.


